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This summer at the Tennessee Statewide Crisis Services & Sui-
cide Prevention Conference hosted by Tennessee Department 
of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services, the McNabb 

Center won the Crisis Services Excellence Award for our Comprehen-
sive Crisis Continuum. Many of these programs are first of their kind 
in the state and meet the needs of East Tennesseans experiencing a 
mental health emergency.

Serving  both children and adults, McNabb’s continuum includes:
•	 Family Walk-In Center
•	 Children’s Crisis Stabilization Unit (CCSU)
•	 Mobile Crisis Unit (MCU) Expansion and Specialization
•	 Adult Crisis Stabilization Unit East and Upper East Tennessee
•	 Co-Response
•	 Behavioral Health Urgent Care Center (BHUCC)

M C N A B B  C E N T E R  W I N S  C R I S I S  S E R V I C E S  
E X C E L L E N C E  A W A R D

McNabb staff at the Tennessee Statewide Crisis Services &  
Suicide Prevention Conference

C A R F  A C C R E D I T E D  U N T I L  2 0 2 6

BLOUNT COUNTY JAIL TO WORK 

WOMEN’S RECOVERY HOUSING 

FOUNDATION EVENTS

In March, CARF International awarded the Center its ninth 
3-year accreditation! This is the highest level of accredita-
tion offered by CARF, and this accomplishment exhibits 

significant conformance to the 1,892 CARF standards applied 
to the Center. The surveyors found that the McNabb Center 
was 99.4% compliant with all standards.

The McNabb Center was the first community mental health 
center awarded CARF accreditation in the state of Tennessee 
22 years ago. By pursuing and achieving accreditation, the 
Center demonstrates that it meets international standards for 
quality and is committed to pursuing excellence. 

 

CARF International’s award letter 
states this achievement is an 
indication of “your organization’s 
dedication and commitment to 
improving the quality of the lives of 
the persons served. Services, person-
nel and documentation clearly indicate an established pattern 
of conformance to standards. Your organization should take 
pride in achieving this high level of accreditation.”
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2023-2024 
CENTER BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS

2023-2024 
FOUNDATION BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS

Mr. Whit Addicks
Mr. Robbie Arrington
Dr. Rebecca Ashford*, Secretary
Ms. Eden McNabb Bishop
Mr. Wade Davies, Immediate Past Chair
Mrs. Missy Drinnon
Dr. Jerry Epps, Chair-Elect
Mr. David Hall
Mr. George Kershaw, Chair
Mr. Brian Rauch
Ms. Cheryl Rice, At-Large
Mr. David Roddy*
Ms. Cindy Sexton*
Ms. Laura Shamiyeh
Mr. Mitch Steenrod, Treasurer
Mrs. Traci Topham
Mr. Carl Van Hoozier
Mr. Clarence Vaughn
Mr. Mickey Wade
Mr. David Wedekind
Ms. Andrea White

Mrs. Lisa Blakley
Ms. Linda Gay Blanc
Ms. Mona Blanton-Kitts, Ex-officio
Mrs. Lauren Bowman
Mrs. Lindsey Boyd
Mr. Jason Bohne
Mr. Chris Castleberry, Treasurer
Mr. Joe Costner
Mr. Chris Devaney*
Dr. Jerry Epps, Ex-Officio
Mr. Wade Ewers, Chair
Mr. Mike Fishman
Mr. Ted Flickinger
Mrs. Carter Griffin
Mrs. Debbie Jones
Mrs. Anne Lantry
Mr. Jason Lay, Ex-officio
Mr. Ford Little
Mr. John Luttrell
Mr. Richard Maples
Mrs. Micki Martin
Mr. Randy Overbey, Secretary
Mr. Davis Overton
Mr. David Ownby, Immediate Past-Chair
Mr. William Probasco*
Mrs. Lisa Rottmann
Mrs. Claire Speight, Chair-Elect

*Hamilton County board members

S U B S T A N C E  U S E  T R E A T M E N T  
I N  E A S T  T E N N E S S E E

Substance use is one of the most significant 
health crises that we are currently facing 
in this region of the country, and it’s only 
getting more difficult due to the potency of 
the drugs we are seeing in our communities. 
According to the CDC’s 2021 Drug Overdose 
Mortality by State, Tennessee is number two 
in the nation for rate of overdose deaths. 

We’re not dealing with one primary sub-
stance, such as alcohol dependence, any-
more. We’re dealing with a series of com-
plex issues, significant co-occurring mental 
health disorders and a lot of unknowns.  
People who want the help come in to treat-
ment not knowing exactly what they’ve 
been using, and current testing can’t keep 
up with every substance or new derivative 
that’s showing up. It is a dangerous and 
overwhelming problem.  For example, Xyla-
zine, an animal tranquilizer, is being mixed 
into other substances, and being linked to 
an increasing number of overdose deaths.   
The need for different treatment options is 
greater than it has ever been in the past

The McNabb Center has provided substance 
use services since 1997.  As community 
needs have changed, different levels of care 
and interventions are needed to provide ap-
propriate treatment.  The Center has always 
had a reputation for going into a commu-
nity and taking the time to truly assess for 
service gaps and needs within that particu-
lar county or region.  This is why you don’t 
see the same exact service array in every 
one of our locations. We are responsive to 
the unique needs of each community. 
 

Substance use disorder is medical in na-
ture, in the sense that it’s a chronic disease. 
A wide range of psycho-social factors, such 
as trauma, affect the way in which the dis-
ease presents and the process of recovery.  
Think about people with diabetes who aren’t 
following their diet exactly as directed.  You 
don’t just give up on them. You bring them 
back in and say “Okay. You’re having a 
hard time following this diet. How can we 
change it or how can we help?” 
 
The McNabb Center treats substance use 
disorders the same way. We do not give up 
on our clients, as the recovery process is a 
journey.  We try different treatment options 
and meet each client where they are to ad-
dress individual needs and to work through 
unique challenges.  The Substance Abuse 
and Mental Health Services Administration 
has four pillars of recovery; health, home, 
community and purpose. When we talk 
about treatment and recovery, we strive for 
positive improvements in each one of those 
pillars. These pillars apply to overall health 
and well-being of all individuals.
 
It takes a lot of courage to seek treatment. 
People are often at the most vulnerable and 
fragile point in their lives, and they are 
turning their lives over to someone else for 
help. It’s a privilege for us to be there in that 
moment. They are placing a lot of trust in 
us to help guide them through that difficult 
and sometimes very painful process and we 
are fortunate to be walking alongside them 
throughout their journey to recovery.  Re-
covery IS possible, and we will continue to 
instill hope and provide compassionate care 
in a safe, healing environment. 

In 2023, renovations begin on CenterPointe, the 
McNabb Center’s residential substance use treat-
ment facility. The renovation will expand Center-

Pointe from 46 to 72 beds and create and enhance 
treatment spaces to continue to promote a healing 
environment. Jennifer Hill, the McNabb Center’s 
Senior Director of Adult Substance Use Treatment 
Services shares about substance use in our commu-
nity and treatment offered by the Center. 

CenterPointe Rendering



	 McNabbCenter.org    3

C E L E B R A T I N G  7 5  Y E A R S  -  S T A F F  S T O R I E S

Things have changed a lot over the years about working 
at the McNabb Center. Some of our longtime employ-
ees share what they remember about their early days 

at McNabb:
 
R E M E M B E R  W H E N :
We had beepers and had to search for a payphone at some 
random location in order to return a call?

We used map books and had to understand latitude/ 
longitude just to find our client’s address?

We had paper charts and had to send out an all staff to 
request a record because it was sitting in someone’s desk 
drawer and our notes were due?

—Michael Waltke, Assistant Vice President of  
Organizational Excellence, Employee since 2003

When I was a case manager starting out, we had pagers 
assigned to us. I always had it attached to me and the only 
way I would know that someone called is when my phone 

extension would buzz or the number I  
needed to call came up. It was also before  
GPS and MapQuest, and I had to call all  
my clients to ask them how to get to their  
house and write down their instructions.

—Lindsay Stone, Senior Director of C&Y Mental Health 
Programming, Employee since 2005

When I came to McNabb, there was the Adult Center at 
Cherokee Trail and one story of the Children’s Center. It was 
also pre-TennCare at the time. We did not have computers, 
voicemail or cell phones. We got our telephone messages in 
our boxes. If we wanted to send out an “all staff” we made 
copies and put them in everyone’s mailboxes. We had beep-
ers and carried around a bag of quarters for the payphones to 
return the pages. How times have changed! It is so amazing 
of how we have grown in my 31 years at the Center. 

—Jana Campbell, Supportive Housing Administrator, 
Employee since 1992

MCNABB CENTER CUTS RIBBON ON NEW BLOUNT COUNTY 
WOMEN’S RECOVERY HOUSING

The McNabb Center celebrated the opening of a new 
women’s recovery home in Blount County. The 10-bed 
house is a safe, healthy and sober living environment 

where women have access to the aftercare they need to main-
tain a successful recovery from substance use disorder and 
transition back into the community. The home was dedicated 
in honor of Richard and Joni Maples, longtime supporters of 
the McNabb Center.

The recovery home fosters a culture of recovery through a 
combination of the social model of recovery and clinical ser-
vices provided by trained staff.  Participants in the recovery 
home provide and receive support through peer led groups 
and participate groups led by clinical staff including life 
skills, work skills, employment placement, relapse preven-
tion and planning for independence. 

This project was made possible due to the financial support 
from Clayton, Blount County Government and the Creating 
Homes Initiative 2.0 Grant from the Tennessee Department 
of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services.

    Today is a special day for our community 
in Blount County. We are excited to open 
our recovery home where women have the 
opportunity to continue their journey in a 
safe, supportive and healing environment.”

“
—Mona Blanton-Kitts, McNabb Center President & CEO



4    McNabb Center Newsletter	

Newly appointed 2023-2024 Center  
board members include: 

Robbie Arrington, Regal

Melissa Drinnon, Johnson University

David Hall, University of Tennessee Medical Center

David Roddy, Hamilton County Mayor’s Office

Newly appointed 2023-2024 Foundation  
board members include: 

Lauren Bowman, Cherokee Distributing

Carter Griffin, Community Volunteer

William Probasco, The Trust Company

M C N A B B  C E N T E R  A N D  H E L E N  R O S S  M C N A B B 
F O U N D A T I O N  B O A R D  O F  D I R E C T O R S  W E L C O M E 
N E W  M E M B E R S
 
Mona Blanton-Kitts, McNabb Center President & CEO, welcomes new board members to the McNabb Center Board 
of Directors and the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation Board of Directors for the 2024 fiscal year. 

CLIENT STORY: BLOUNT COUNTY  
JAIL TO WORK PROGRAM

Kathy, a 50-year-old recovering addict, was homeless with 
no car, no access to running water and trying to find a part 
time job. She was struggling and ended up in prison on 

a felony charge. It was the first time that Kathy had been in jail. 
When she was approached by her lawyer about a program through 
the McNabb Center that would not only help her get clean, but 
help her find work and treat her mental health issues, she jumped 
at the chance to participate. After a lengthy assessment from Mc-
Nabb’s staff, they determined her eligibility, and she started Jail to 
Work, a 12-week program that takes women out of jail, promotes 
recovery from substance use disorder and places them in an alter-
native setting in order to ready them to reenter the community. 
The McNabb Center has Jail to Work programs in Hamblen and 
Claiborne counties, and a newly established program in Blount 
County.  

Upon arriving to McNabb’s Jail to Work facility, Kathy felt com-
fortable and safe right away. The staff were compassionate and 
friendly and the building was decorated to feel homey and wel-
coming. The bedrooms and bathrooms were color coordinated and 
each woman had her name on her bedroom door. Kathy felt like 
she had finally arrived at a place where she was wanted. She and 
the other women in the group hit it off right away and established 
a close camaraderie. She felt the staff and the women truly listen 
to each other, even in uncomfortable situations.  
 
“Coming from jail, your feelings don’t matter. Here, they don’t 
look down on you for your opinion. You can voice your opinion 
and still be respected.” 
 
 

In addition to evidence-based mental health and substance use 
treatment, Jail to Work provides the participating women with 
daily life skills classes, such as nutrition and cooking courses 
through UT Extension, parenting and personal finance classes and 
a chance to work on their communication and relationship skills. 
The McNabb Center partners with local companies to provide 
employment opportunities for the women. A steady income allows 
the women to pay off their restitution, save up for a place to live 
and prepare to live independently.  
 
Kathy is proud to be one of three women in the first class for 
Blount County’s Jail to Work program. Even after the first few 
weeks of the program, she could see the light at the end of the 
tunnel.  
 
“For once in my life I can actually see a future without being de-
pendent on drugs.”  
 
After completing Jail to Work, she moved into the new Blount 
County Recovery Home, a safe, healthy and sober living envi-
ronment. At the Recovery Home, Kathy will continue to receive 
support through peer-led groups, therapy, medication services, 
case management and relapse prevention skills. 

 
“If there is a chance for a woman to participate in this program, 
they should,” said Kathy. “Words aren’t enough to express how 
much I needed this whole place.”
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Over fifty law enforcement officers, first responders and medical staff graduated from Crisis Intervention Team (CIT) train-
ing in April and July. CIT trained officers undergo 40 hours of intensive training, which helps them identify mental health 
resources to assist people in crisis. The training connects officers with mental health professionals and other community 

agencies to create a team that can provide support when a challenging situation occurs. In addition, officers learn verbal de-escalation 
skills and experience scenario-based training on responding to crises.

O F F I C E R S ,  F I R S T  R E S P O N D E R S  A N D  M E D I C A L 
S T A F F  C O M P L E T E  C R I S I S  I N T E R V E N T I O N  
T E A M  T R A I N I N G

M C N A B B  C E O  R E C O G N I Z E D  A T  U T K  A L U M N I  A W A R D S

April 2023 - This graduating class included staff from the Knox County Sheriff’s Office, Knoxville Police Department, University of Tennessee 
Police Department, University of Tennessee Medical Center, Knoxville Fire Department, Knox County Schools Security Division, American 
Medical Response (AMR) and Homeland Security.

July 2023 - This graduating class included staff from the Alcoa Police Department, American Medical Response, Knox County Sheriff’s Office, 
Knoxville Fire Department, Knoxville Police Department, Tennessee Office of Homeland Security, UT Medical Center and University of Tennes-
see Police Department. 

The McNabb Center President & CEO Mona Blanton-Kitts was 
recognized at the University of Tennessee Alumni Awards 
Gala. The Alumni Professional Achievement Award recogniz-

es alumni who have a record of notable career accomplishments and 
a history of outstanding contributions to their profession. 

The award is presented to acknowledge their success which brings 
honor and credit to the University of Tennessee.
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B O B  K E S L I N G  &  B E R T  B E R T E L K A M P 
G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T

This year the Bob 
Kesling and Bert 
Bertelkamp Golf 
Tournament raised 
$150,000 for McNabb 
Center programs. 

 
 

benefiting

B I G  B B Q  B A S H 

Each year in June, teams from across the country set up in Founder’s 
Square to compete in the McNabb Center’s Big BBQ Bash. This year 40 
teams participated raising nearly $70,000 for McNabb’s military services. 
Team Swig-N-Pig from Williamston, North Carolina brought home the 
grand champion title. 
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Staff campaign raises $100,000!
Each year, the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation reaches out to Center employees to support services that help fill gaps in our 
community. For more than 10 years staff have shown their support through the Annual Staff Campaign, and each year they 
go above and beyond to ensure the success of these programs. This year, the Foundation provided three opportunities for 
donations:  
 
Hamilton County Program Support 
The McNabb Center offers supportive housing to more than 50 individuals facing severe and persistent mental illness in the 
Chattanooga area. By providing a comfortable home environment, we are able to improve the lives of our Chattanooga Clients. 
Our housing and supportive services help individuals retain their independence and maintain safety, all while being able to 
continue their recovery journey.
  
Sevier County Men’s Re-Entry Program
The McNabb Center, along with the Sevier County General Sessions Court and Sheriff’s Office, is currently offering a men’s 
re-entry program as a way to provide rehabilitation services to men who are involved in the criminal justice system and are 
seeking mental health and substance use treatment. 
 
Womens Recovery Housing
These funds will be used to build a 7, 2-bedroom unit Recovery Housing facility in Knox County, on-site offices and group 
meeting space for women that are post treatment from drug and alcohol use. The program promotes recovery of women 
who have a substance use disorder and consists of a drug-free living environment, substance abuse treatment, mental health 
treatment, work placement and reentry skills building. The goals of the program are recovery, reduce relapse and reintegration 
into the community.

Because staff are committed to the Center’s mission of improving the lives of the people we serve, they raised more than 
$100,000 to support these initiatives.

V O L U N T E E R S  N E E D E D

The Foundation is thrilled to host the 2023 Knoxville
Challenger, a seven day professional tennis event, 
held in Knoxville, Tennessee from November 6-12, 

2023 at the Goodfriend Indoor Tennis Center. The Chal-
lenger series is part of the USTA Pro Circuit series, which 
is designed to provide opportunities to aspiring young 
international professional tennis players to advance to top 
levels of the game.

Volunteer opportunities include:  
Ball Person Desk Assistant, Beverage Attendant, Door Attendant, Hospitality Attendant,  

Shuttle Driver, Sponsor Lot Attendant, Towel Attendant and Usher

For more information, go to KnoxvilleChallenger.com
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BEN GOODSON GRATITUDE FUND
Andy and Brenda Black

Stephen and Nancy Land

BIG BBQ BASH
A-1 Finchum Refrigeration  

	 Heating & Cooling, Inc.

BAK Investments, LLC

Wesley R. and Grace H. Baker

Charles Beard

Chris and Julie Carden

Bradford and Anna Carraway

Shawn Causby

Thomas and Penny Cauthen

CBBC Bank

Mr. and Mrs. Carey Chasteen

Clayton Homes Foundation

Allen and Katherine Clem

Susan and Bucky Colclough

Consolidated Nuclear Security

Denso Manufacturing

Jeff Eberting

Thomas Gearhart

Shane and Myra Hair

Jason Hardee

Douglas and Virginia Hardwick

James and Teresa Horn

Paul Keltner

Jordan Kirkpatrick

Lea Anne Law

LeafFilter Gutter Protection

Chris and Fran Leonard

Madeline Leonard

Ryan S. Manaker

Massey Electric Company

Jacqueline S. Mills

Steven Parris

Dwain and Loretta Pesterfield

Pinnacle Bank

Praise Lutheran Church

Tracy Queen

Razberries

Jonathan and Heather Reed

Julie and John Rochelle

Rouse Construction Company

Chris Salsberry

Mark Seals

Brenda Sellers

James and Laura Shamiyeh

Jason Singletary

Smith & Wesson

SmokinGhost BBQ, LLC

Spicer Rudstrom, PLLC

Brad Standifer

Jeff and Cindy Thompson

Tim A. and Traci Topham

Brian and Lisa Tuggle

Andrew White

BLOUNT COUNTY CLINIC
Clayton Homes Foundation

Trinity Health Foundation of  

	 East Tennessee

BOB KESLING & BERT BERTELKAMP GOLF 
TOURNAMENT
Alcopro Inc.

Axle Logistics

Bass, Berry and Sims, PLC

Henry F. and Sheila Bertelkamp III

Henry F. and Sandy Bertelkamp, Jr.

James S. and Mary Bush

Citadel Construction, Inc.

Company Distilling

Connell Properties

Denark Construction, Inc.

First Trust

Food City Charitable Foundation

Hatcher-Hill

Hiller Plumbing, Heating &  

	 Cooling Company, Inc.

Robert K. and Tamzin Kesling

MBI Companies Inc.

Pinnacle Bank

PYA, P.C.

Richardson Turner Construction Co., Inc.

Rusty Wallace Kia

Stowers Machinery Foundation

Welch Packaging Group, Inc.

Dean Winegardner

Y-12 Federal Credit Union

CENTERPOINTE
Thomas and Lindsey Boyd

Clayton Homes Foundation

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SERVICES  
TRANSITIONAL HOUSING
Thomas and Lindsey Boyd

Adam and Jenny Brock

Mark Foust

Breanne Lillie

Pilot Corporation

Brian and Martha Rauch

EAST TN PRESCRIBER SUPPORT
Home Federal Bank

EVENING OF HOPE
Steven Amos

Blue Ridge Title Company LLC

Burke-Ailey Construction Company, Inc.

Career Professionals, Inc.

Colortech, Inc.

Craine, Thompson & Jones, P.C.

David and Susanne Deneau

Fifth Third Bank

Rogers Foundation, Inc.

Rogers Petroleum, Inc.

Scott Insurance

Andy and Sandy Smith

Wallace Foundation

FAMILY CRISIS CENTER
Junior League of Knoxville

FOUNDATION OPERATIONS
AmazonSmile Foundation

Charities Aid Foundation of America

Christian Community Foundation of  

	 Memphis and the Mid-South

CyberGrants SPV c/o Cybergrants, LLC

Farragut Presbyterian Church

Frontstream

Gifts from April 1, 2023 - June 30, 2023

Through the Helen Ross McNabb Foundation’s giving options, you have the opportunity to leave a legacy starting 
today. There are many ways you can create a brighter future for children, adults and families in East Tennessee 
by remembering the McNabb Center in your financial planning or giving through special events, programs and 
campaigns. For more information, please call the Foundation at (865) 541-6684.



Billy and Melodie Johnson

Melanie Laverdiere

Kate Masters

Network for Good

Pledgeling Foundation

Zoe Rudesill

Jonathan G. Russ

St. Patrick Catholic Church

Starbucks Foundation

United Way of Knoxville

University of Tennessee

UT-Battelle

JAIL TO WORK CAMPAIGN
Greg B. and Amy Steisslinger

KNOXVILLE CHALLENGER TENNIS  
TOURNAMENT

Baseline Sports Construction, LLC

William Bugg

Steve Carr and Margaret Carr

Patrick and Cindy Carroll

Egerton, Mcafee, Armstead & Davis, PC

Frantz, McConnell and Seymour, LLP

Carolyn and Will Gibson

Alden K. and Ashley Haun

Dayton and Sheila Hylton

Joseph L. and Judy Johnson

Stephen and Nancy Land

Cheryl S. Massingale

Monaco

Pilot Corporation

David Reece

Smoky Mountain Hearing Specialists

SouthEast Bank

Neal and Anne Stapp

Tim and Amy Williams

LONGEVITY AWARDS FUND
Continuum Cloud

MILITARY SERVICES
Clayton Homes Foundation

Daughters of the American Revolution

RUSSELL BIVEN SPORTING  
	 CLAYS TOURNAMENT
Axis Fabrication & Machine Co

Charles Blalock & Sons, Inc.

Clayton Homes Foundation

Creative Structures, Inc.

Duo-Fast of Knoxville, Inc.

Frantz, McConnell and Seymour, LLP

Katom Restaurant Supply

Kelsan, Inc.

Kitchen Sales, Inc.

Knoxville Leaf & Lawn, LLC

Lighting Trends

MBI Companies Inc.

Beverly Ogle

PRI of East Tennessee, Inc.

Prince Technologies

PYA Waltman Capital, LLC

Quality Machine and Welding Co., Inc.

DeWayne and Angela Raines

Rogers Group

William K. Salmons

ShoffnerKalthoff MES

Sims-Lohman

SMC Commercial LLC

TDH, Inc.

Texas Avenue Properties

Two Rivers Church

Vulcan Materials Company

Window Covering Products LLC

SCENIC CITY SPORTING  
	 CLAYS TOURNAMENT
Vulcan Materials Company

SCHOOL-BASED SERVICES
East Tennessee Foundation

	 -CNS Y-12 Community Investment

SEXUAL ASSAULT CENTER  
	 OF EAST TENNESSEE
Lillian Ahmadi

Riley Arbogast

Piper Brown

Katelyn Byrne

Victoria Cefolo

Sofia Cooper

Erynn Easley

Shannon Egan

Hannah Faulkner

Ellie Finley

Alexandria Forrest

Alex Harris

Katherine Herman

Lily Howard

Abby Jahnz

Noor Kayyali

Taylor Klein

Knox Box Karaoke

Abigail Leight

Chloe Lienert

Lydia Maione

Emma McGonnigal

Ava Miguel

Josie Moneypenny

Emma Myers

Calista O’Neill

Sara Reaves

Caroline Regan

Avery Rutledge

Allyson Simmons

Alexa Tchakanakis

Maddie Wood

Sydney Wray

SPIRIT AWARD DINNER
Appalachian Environmental  

	 Equipment, Inc.

Bill and Darlene Barger

Citadel Construction, Inc.

Clayton Homes Foundation

Covenant Health

First Horizon Foundation

John C. and Judy Griess III

Harrison Construction Co.

David and Rebecca Kiger

Lambcon Inc.

LBMC

London & Amburn, P.C.

John W. and Marie T. Moses IV

Ritway, Inc.

Clifford and Margaret G. Rodgers

John Rosson, Jr.

John R. Staley Jr.

Linda Vaughn

Linda K. Walker

 
SUNSET SHENANIGANS
Cumberland Wealth Management

JB&B Capital

Stephen and Nancy Land

David and Sandy Martin

Smartbank

Dan Standish

Tool Crib, Inc.
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THERAPEUTIC PRESCHOOL
Akima Club

Rebecca Ashford

Stefanie and Francis Crowe

WOMEN’S RECOVERY HOUSING
Richard and Marilee Ewers

Hiller Plumbing, Heating &  

	 Cooling Company, Inc.

Michael W. Holt

Martin Family Foundation

Robert E. and Margaret Petrone, Sr.

Robert E. Petrone, Jr.

David and Martha Reynolds

Ritway, Inc.

Scott Insurance

Steve and Sabra Tatum

Tennessee Department of  

	 Mental Health and Substance Abuse

Thompson Charitable Foundation

Mt. Olive Baptist Church

HONORING OTHERS

Donna Creech	  
In memory of Ben Goodson

Lee and Mary Jones	  
In memory of Ben Goodson

Diana W. and Stephen A. McSween	  
In memory of John Sterling Williams

Judith A. Lefler	  
In memory of Garry Garrison

Bill and Trish Peck	  
In memory of Tony Rando

Kent Starkey	  
In memory of Tony Rando

Henry F. and Sandy Bertelkamp, Jr.	  
In memory of Fred Langley

Brian Byrd	  
In memory of John Williams

Susan C. Conway	  
In memory of Dr. Ted Flickinger

Colleen Giffin	  
In memory of  Austin Eaton

Wayne and Margaret Ritchie	  
In honor of Wade Davies

Tennessee Health Care Association	  
In honor of Representative Dave Wright

Andy and Brenda Black	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Karli Bourque	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Ashlee Campbell	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Randy Eller	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Jeannie Johnson	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

George and Cheryl Kershaw	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Lisa Kitchen	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Daniel Lough	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

Bryon and Lora Lyle	 
In memory of Daniel Britton

Julie Wilkerson	  
In memory of Daniel Britton

STAFF CAMPAIGN 
In addition to those listed below, 189 McNabb 
Center employees chose to contribute  
anonymously to these campaigns 
 
HAMILTON COUNTY PROGRAM SUPPORT
Sukonya Adams

Shirley Baker

MJ Barbaretta

Dianne Cagle

Blanche Clark

E. Daniel

Brad Franks

Josh Johnson

Millie Kilgore

Gayle Lodato

Allison MacRae

Mariah O’Bryant

Jewell Payne

Doris Smith 

Liamon Wongen

SEVIER COUNTY MEN’S RE-ENTRY  
PROGRAM
Chesney Ball

PCC

Hunter Harrison

Kylie McCerter

Tori Grace Mullis

Neyland Satterfield

Kassie Scarborough

Madison Seay

Bri Watson 

Liamon Wongen 

 

Sarah Means 
In honor of Andy Young

Mary Tinker 
In honor of Kylie M.

WOMEN’S RECOVERY HOUSING
Candace Allen

Carmen Allison

Stephanie Benjamin

Denise Benoit

Lisa Berry

Mona Blanton-Kitts

Debbie Blevins

Howard and Betty Blum

Kimberly Boamah

Katie Bobinski

Lauren Bobrowski

Christine Brabson

Sarah Bunn

Nicole Burgess

Rena Burrage

Tabatha Campbell

Jana Campbell

Stephanie and John Carter

Tara Cassel

Brett Cassidy

Dr. Sharon Chastain

Gagriella Chavarria

Erika Chiruck

Leslie Clemmons

Hazel Collins

Haven Collins

Beth Crawford

Miranda Dalton

Melodie Daniels

Louis Danner

Mandy Davis

Heather and Josh Davis

G. Arzu Demirergi

Mallory Dodd

Shelley Dodson

Matt and Shannon Dow

Kathy Drinnen

Melissa Dutcher

Jo Ann Ellison

Stephanie Erickson

Jade Essary

Sabrina Evans

Glynis Evans

Kim Evans

Jason Floyd



Elisha Fortner

Marsha Foster

Elizabeth Francis

Aleina Freeman

Mistie Fulk

Lupe Galbraith

K.I.S.S. Shout out to all the women fighting 	

	 addiction with the success of working  

	 recovery

Lauren Gangaware

Cheryl Geames

SGA

Maggie Gibson

Will Giebert

Marta Goebel-Pietrasz

Amelia Goodnight

Shelby Graves

Max Grayson

The Green Family

Dorothy Greenlee

Nicci Grigsby, LMSW

Shelby Hale

Linda Hanna

Harper Family

Erin Haverland

Garrett Henson

Carsen Hill

Kim Holman

Kaviandra James

Janet Jenkins

Miles Johnson

Rachel Johnson

Krista Johnston, MSSW

Amanda Jones

Alexis Kamolnick

Mary Katsikas & Daren Poppen

Patricia and Geoffrey Kennedy

	 with Hope & Love

Maci Kitchens

Jessica Lawson

Eddie

Alaina Linson

Jerri Little

Corky Long

Amye Maffei

Robin Malcolm

Steve

Ella and Wren

Kristyn McMahan

Jennifer McMahan

Lauren Meredith

Gladys Miles

Angela Miller

Jewell Minnich

Moats Family

Amy Moore

Paulette Morgan

Jennifer Muise-Hill

Cierra Nance

Grant and Lauren Newman

Catherine Oaks

Valerie Odom

Kippen O’Hara

Tami Pankey

Doug Parnell

Dr. Paulauaskas

Samantha Perkins

Dennis Peterson

Jennifer Phillips

Donna Pierce

The Reid Family

Elaine Richardson

Jeffry Richardson

Daniel Robertson

Rebekah Robinson

Faith and Taylor Rodgers

Stephanie Rollins

Julianna Saah

Patricia Saylor

Tony Sellers

Matt Semishko

Angela Shockley

Silcox Family

Elisabeth Smallwood

Dr. Carletta and Mr. Houston Smelcer

Katrina Smith

Katie Snyder

Carlos Spellman

Kathryn Spittler

Kim Sprague, LCSW

Lindsay Stone

McKenna Taylor

Emily Thais, BS

Matt Thompson

Joshua Vincent

Anna Wade

Michael Waltke

Alison Ward

Rae Warshol

Tiffany Weaver

Tammy Webb

Meghan White

Whitney Whitsitt

Pam Williams

Rusty Winchester 

Liamon Wongen

Ramon Younger
 
Candi Aman 
In honor of those who lost their battle with 
addiction

Madison Brooks 
In memory of Raymond Miller

Shauna Brooks 
In hope for Julie White

Linda Grizzle 
In memory of my mom

Paula Hudson 
In honor of Dr. Joe Johnson

Heather Linton 
In honor of Dena Baisden Marsh

Rachel  Loveday 
In honor of Overdose Awareness

Claudia Deyoun Majors 
In honor of all victims

Lindsay Riggs 
In honor of Michael Waltke’s 20 years of service 
to the McNabb Center

Barry Rorex 
In memory of Norma, Reuben and Mark Rorex

Karen Sprague 
In memory of John and Linda Sprague

Jessica Weaver 
In memory of Veronica Goans R.I.P.

Alexandria Williams 
In honor of JW
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